
PROCEEDINGS OF THE FIFTY-THIRD ANNUAL MEETING 

JAMES TATE, JR., SECRETARY 

At the invitation of the Delaware Valley Ornithological Club, the New Jersey Audubon 
Society, and the Academy of Natural Sciences of Philadelphia, the Fifty-third Annual 

Meeting of the Wilson Ornithological Society was held at Cape May, New Jersey, from 
Thursday 15 June, through Sunday, 18 June 1972. 

Early arrivals at Cape May were invited to a reception at the Wetlands Institute on 
the causeway between Stone Harbor and the mainland on Thursday afternoon. The 
Institute is about two miles from the Stone Harbor heronry, which many participants 
visited on their return to Cape May. Thursday evening in the Convention Hall, William 
E. Parker showed motion pictures which included birds photographed at the New Jersey 
shore and at recent Wilson meetings. 

On Friday evening Merrill Cottrell presented a well recieved slide show, “New Jersey’s 
Natural Assets.” An impromptu showing of a new film “Everybody’s Eagle” was pre- 
sented by its producer George Allez later Friday evening. 

The annual banquet was held on Saturday evening at the Colonial Hotel. Following 
the President’s Address, the group adjourned to the Convention Hall for a premier show- 
ing of a new Audubon Wildlife Film, “Serengeti Safari” by Donald S. Heintzelman. 

Throughout the meeting, paintings of North American waterfowl by William Zimmer- 
man were on display in the Colonial Hotel. 

Ornithologists visiting the Cape May peninsula were attracted to the famous breeding 
colony of herons and Glossy Ibis at Stone Harbor, and the beach and salt meadowland 
nesting colonies of gulls, plovers, terns, and skimmers. Early morning trips were held 
Friday and Saturday to Cape May Point. Also scheduled during the meeting for those 
not attending the paper sessions was a beach walk, a plant walk, and a walking tour of 
historic Cape May. The Sunday boat trip was washed out by the advance rains of Hurri- 
cane Agnes, but trips to the Brigantine National Wildlife Refuge and to the Osprey 
colonies were held. 

The recipients of the Wilson Society prizes were announced at the annual banquet 

by First Vice-President Parkes as follows: 

Louis Agassiz Fuertes Award: Donald E. Kroodsma, Oregon State University-Demes, 

dialects, and dispersal in the Bewick’s Wren. 

Margaret M. Nice Award: Mrs. Rebecca L. Radcliffe, Bloomfield Hills, Michigan- 

Forty-year comparison study of nesting and migratory birds of Cranbrook Campus, Oak- 

land County, Michigan. 

Ernest P. Edwads Prize: First Prize, Mrs. Frances C. James, Fayetteville, Arkansas- 

Ordinations of habitat relationships among breeding birds. 

Second Prize, Anthony J. Erskine, Ottawa, Ontario-Some new perspectives on the 

breeding ecology of Common Grackles. 

Alexander Wilson Prize: W. Jon Richardson, Cornell University-Spring migration 

over Puerto Rico: A radar study. 

FIRST BUSINESS MEETING 

The first business meeting was called to order by President Hofslund at 09:30. The 
minutes of the business meetings held at Dauphin Island, Alabama, were approved by 

36.2 
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the membership as published in The Wilson Bulletin (83:331-339, 1971). The President 
appointed the following temporary committees: 

Resolutions: Ernest P. Edwards, Chairman; 
Alexander Wilson Prize: Douglas James, Chairman; Kenneth C. Parkes, Robert D. 

Burns. 
Auditing: C. Chandler Ross. 
The names of the Nominating Committee members were announced as follows: Walter 

J. Breckenridge, Chairman; John T. Emlen, Jr., 0. S. Pettingill, Jr. 
The Secretary reported on highlights of the Council meeting of the previous evening. 

Reports of officers of the society which were presented at the Council meeting were 
summarized, and are reproduced here: 

Report of the Treasurer-1971 

The Internal Revenue Service made an audit of the tax return for the year 1969 and 
after reviewing our activities and examining the financial records, found we were in 
compliance and continued our Federal tax-exempt status and accepted on March 24, 
1972 the return as filed. 

As the Society is exempt under 501(c) (3) and qualified favorably under Section 
509(a) as “not a private foundation,” the filing of tax returns on the new Form 990 

requires reporting in a manner that tests financial compliance each year and to some 
extent for compliance with activities for which exemption was granted. In consequence, 
any new activities contemplated need to he carefully evaluated for tax consequences and 
the choice of words should be carefully weighed. 

The value of Life Membership was dramatized this year in several resignations which 

emphasized financial inability to continue many modest activities such as continuing 
W.O.S. membership. This appeared to indicate fewer gifts probable, especially to the 

Library, and offers to sell Wilson Bulletins were not uncommon. 

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 

GENERAL FUND 

Balance as shown by last report 31 December 1970 . . . . . . . . . . $9,811.26 

RECEIPTS 
Membership Dues 

$ 5,965.OO 
6,498.50 

. . . . $12,463.50 
540.00 
375.00 

. . . . 915.00 

Active for 1971 . . . . . . . . . . . 
Active for 1972 . . . . . . . . . 

Total Active . . . . . . . . . . 
Sustaining for 1971 . . . . . . . . . 
Sustaining for 1972 . . . . . . . . 

Total Sustaining . . . . . . . . . . 
Subscriptions to the Wilson Bulletin 

For 1971 . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
For 1972 . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Total Subscriptions . . . . . . . . . 
Sales of back issues of The Wilson Bulletin . . 
Interest and dividends on savings & investments . . . . . 3,729.51 
Royalties from microfilming back issues of The Wilson Bulletin . 157.03 

Total Receipts . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $22,701.58 

2,057.22 
2,955.38 

. . . . 5,012.60 

. . . 423.94 
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DISBURSEMENTS 

The Wilson Bulletin (Printing & Engraving) .... $15,394.95 
Less contributions from authors ........ 737.43 

Printing & Engraving Expense ............ $14,657.52 
The Wilson Bulletin (Additional Mail & Service) ...... 636.18 
Editor’s Expense .................. 220.01 
Secretary’s Expense ................. 83.90 
Treasurer’s Expense ................. 439.80 
Foreign discount, bank charges and transfer fees ...... 51.37 
Annual Meeting Expense ............... 658.00 
Committee Expense ................. 35.58 
International Council for Bird Protection (1970-71 dues) .... 55.00 
Transfer to Research and Other Grants .......... 284.00 
Review Editor’s Expense ............... 28.38 
Miscellaneous Expense ................ 2.00 

Total Disbursements ............... $17,151.74 
Excess of Receipts over Disbursements .............. 5,549.84 

GENERAL CASH FUND 

Checking Account ..................... 10,416.09 
Savings Account ..................... 4,945.Ol 

Balance in National City Bank, Cleveland, Ohio 31 December 1971 ... $15,361.10 

JOSSELYN VAN TYNE MEMORIAL LIBRARY BOOK FUND 

Balance as shown by last report 31 December 1970 ........... 171.23 

RECEIPTS 

Sale of duplicates and gifts .................. 316.00 

Total Balance and Receipts ................. 487.23 

DISBURSEMENTS 

Purchase of Books .................... 102.87 

Balance in National City Bank, Cleveland, Ohio 31 December 1971 .... $ 384.36 

LOUIS ACASSIZ FUERTES RESEARCH FUND, MARGARET MORSE NICE FUND, 

EDWARDS, AND W.O.S. PAPER FUNDS 

Balance as shown by last report dated 31 December 1970 ....... $ 104.08 

RECEIPTS 

Contributions ....................... 232.00 
Transfer from General Fund .................. 284.00 

Total ......................... 620.00 

DISBURSEMENTS 

Grant to Flash Gibson ................ 200.00 
Grant to William J. Maher .............. 150.00 
Grant to John P. Ryder ................ 50.00 
Grant to Kenneth P. Able .............. 100.00 
Grant to T. A. Beckett, III .............. 100.00 

Total ......................... 600.00 

Balance in National City Bank, Cleveland, Ohio 31 December 1971 .... $ 20.00 
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SPECIAL FUND ACCOUNTS 

Balance as shown by last report 31 December 1970 . 
RECEIPTS 

Prepaid Student Dues . . . . . . . . . . . 
Advanced Renewals . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Discount Due Agencies . . . . . . . . . . . 

Total Receipts . . . . . . . . . . . . 

. ~ . . . . $ 199.50 

. . . 0.00 

. . . zoo.75 

. . . 23.00 

. . . . . . . 223.73 

Total . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 423.25 

DISBURSEMENTS . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 80.50 

Balance in National City Bank, Cleveland, Ohio 31 December 1971 . . . . 96 342.75 

ENDOWMENT FUND 

Balance in Endowment Fund Savings Account as shown by 
last report dated 31 December 1970 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $12,252.50 

RECEIPTS 

Life Membership Payments ........ 
Patronship Payments .......... 

Total Payments ........... 

Total . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ...... $17,987.50 

DISBURSEMENTS 

For Investments . . . . . . . . . . . . ....... 7,250.OO 

. . . 4,985.OO 

. . . 750.00 

. . . . . . . 5,735.oo 

Balance in Endowment Fund Savings Account 
National City Bank, Cleveland, Ohio 31 December 1971 . . . . . . . $10,737.50 

INVESTMENTS HELD AS OF 31 DECEMBER 1971 
United States Government bonds ..... 
Canadian Provincial bonds ....... 
Corporate bonds ........... 
Convertible corporate bonds ....... 
Convertible preferred stock ....... 
Common stocks .......... 
Investment trusts ........... 

. . . . 4,996.09 

. . . . 4,300.oo 

. . . . 8,925.OO 

. . . . 3,462.50 

. . . . 38,804.50 

. . . . 17J86.25 

. . . . 8,310.32 

$85,984.66 
Total Endowment Fund 31 December 1971 . . . . . . . . . . . . $96,722.16 

Respectfully submitted, 
WILLIAM A. KLAMM, Treasurer 

Report of the Secretary-1971 

The Secretary of the Society answered a small amount of correspondence, forwarded 

several items to the Treasurer, and had the Society’s stationery and envelopes printed and 

distributed. Utilizing volunteers the committee choices of the questionnaire respondents 

were tabulated on 3 x 5 index cards for the convenience of the President as he contacted 

committee chairmen. These were delivered to him in two portions. 
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A letter summarizing the duties of the Secretary was received from retiring Secretary 
Swinebroad which proved to be of great help. The Guide to the Local Committee in 
Charge of the Annual Meeting was sent at the same time. This was revised and updated. 

Copies were sent to the local committee. Events of the year rendered it partially 

ineffective. 
President Hofslund appointed Elden W. Martin as Program Chairman in the antic- 

ipated absence of Second Vice-President Berger. With his help, and that of the local 
committee, the Secretary prepared, edited, and printed the announcement of the meeting. 
The announcement was mailed in late April. The program was printed and carried to 
the meeting by the Secretary. 

From the Secretary’s viewpoint it was an interesting, informative, and occasionally 
frustrating year. It was a pleasure to be of service to the Society.-JAMES TATE, JR., 

Secretary 

Editor’s Report-1971 

Volume 83 (1971) consisted of 468 pages and included 34 papers, 45 Notes, 26 book 
reviews, one conservation paper, and the index. There were two colored plates, both 
of which had outside subsidy. 

Two issues of Volume 84 have appeared totalling 228 pages. 
During the past year 59 papers and 82 Notes have been submitted, and 27 papers 

and 48 Notes have been accepted. Fourteen papers and six Notes have been returned 
to the authors for substantial change before acceptance; 14 papers and 25 Notes have 
been rejected; and no decision has been reached on 8 papers and 3 Notes. 

The current backlog of papers is a very comfortable one. The September issue is 
being set in type, and there is not quite enough material accepted as yet for the December 
issue. This issue should be filled shortly with the return of some papers for which change 
had been suggested. Thus the publication delay on some papers can be as short as six 
months, and on most no longer than one year. The average delay for papers in the June 
issue was 10 months, excluding one paper for which the author delayed six months in 
making revisions. The average delay for Notes was 9 months. 

The members of the Editorial Board have continued in their excellent service, and 
once again I extend my thanks to them, and to the many other ornithologists who reviewed 
papers during the year.-GEORGE A. HALL, Editor 

Reports of several of the committees which reported to the Council Meeting were then 
summarized, and are reproduced here: 

Report of the Research Committee-1971 

Your committee unanimously recommends that the Fuertes Award go to Donald E. 
Kroodsma, Department of Zoology, Oregon State University. The title of his research 

project is “Demes, dialects, and dispersal in the Bewick’s Wren.” Mr. Kroodsma was 
ranked well ahead of his closest competitors. In the committee’s voting there was a tie 

for second place. 

Thirteen people completed the application process, i.e., did more than write letters 
of inquiry or request forms. One of these later withdrew his name when he received other 
support. In addition to these thirteen, an approximately equal number of people wrote 
letters indicating an interest in applying. 

For the Nice Award the committee recommends Rebecca L. Radcliffe, c/o Cranbrook 
Institute of Science, P.O. Box 801, Bloomfield Hills, Michigan 48013. Mrs. Radcliffe, who 
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was the sole applicant having no affiliation with an academic institution (her husband 
is employed by the Cranbrook Institute, but not as a scientist), is working on a project 
entitled “A forty-year comparison study of nesting and migratory birds of Cranbrook 
Campus, Oakland County, Michigan.” 

It seems worth calling attention to the paucity of applicants for the Nice Award and 
suggesting that the Society take measures to encourage interest in it. This year, as in 
the past, applications for both the Fuertes and the Nice Awards were solicited only by 
means of repeated announcements in the major United States ornithological journals. 
It is possible that even amateurs who are serious enough to have research projects may 
not see these announcements. Perhaps the Bird Banding Laboratory at Patuxent might 
be asked to give publicity to the Nice Award.-V.4L NOLAN, JR., Chairman 

Report of the Membership Committee-1971 

Even though I agreed in mid-summer to President Hofslund’s request that I serve as 
chairman of the membership committee, I was unable to begin work on the membership 
drive until early October. My first efforts were directed toward increasing the number 
of committee members and the geographic representation on the committee. I contacted 
over thirty WOS members who had indicated a willingness to help with membership 
recruitment on the questionnaire circulated a couple of years ago. This resulted in the 
membership committee increasing from 14 to 41 members and increased our geographic 
representation from 13 states to 24 states and one Canadian Province. 

In mid-January I sent each committee member a packet containing a two-page letter 
suggesting some possible techniques for recruitment, ten each of brochures and member- 
ship application cards, and an average of five names of prospective members gleaned 
from the AOU membership list. Since January, several committee members have requested 
a total of over 100 additional brochures and cards. Thus, assuming that most committee 
members contacted at least the number of names given them, a minimum of around 200 
persons were approached about membership. If a substantial number of the members 
also turned up contacts on their own, this number could be as high as 400. 

As of 6 June, I have received the cards of 184 new members from the Treasurer (list 
attached). Of this total, 36 were nominated by Treasurer Klamm, and 39 others were 
nominated by a total of 28 WOS members not serving on the membership committee. 
Unless some of the applicants whose cards were signed by the Treasurer were recruited 
by committee members, it appears that the committee has been responsible for the pro- 
duction of only 29 new members. While this number is embarrassingly low, particularly 
in view of the increased size of the committee, I do not know whether or not it is unusual. 
The recent annual reports of this committee have not reported the number of members 
recommended by committee members. 

The 104 new members represents an increase of 7 over the number of new members 
reported in last year’s annual report. However, we have lost 28 members from resigna- 
tion, 9 from deaths, and 88 have been suspended for being delinquent in dues, for a total 
loss of 125. Thus, it appears at this time as though our total membership is down 21 
from last year. The only encouraging aspect of this figure is that last year’s decrease in 
membership, based on figures in the 1971 report, was 84. Treasurer Klamm also reports 
that we have 3 new life members and 2 new patrons.-NORMAN L. FORD, Chairman 

Report of the Student Membership Committee-1971 

After an initial special mailing in 1970 to all 429 WOS members at institutions of 
higher learning the Student Membership Committee has since then relied on college 
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student nominations in response to a notice in the December Wilson Bulletin. The notice 
has been a complete failure. There were only two responses totaling two nominations in 
1971, and so far in 1972 the two nominations received came from a single person. This 
compares to 55 responses providing 188 nominations and yielding 40 new members fol- 
lowing the massive mailing in 1970. So it is apparent that a simple journal notice is 
ineffective. Instead an actual nomination form has to reach the membership. We sug- 
gest the possibility be explored of including such a form in the annual mailing for mem- 
bership renewal since a special separate mailing to our members yearly is expensive. 
This approach could seek non-student as well as student nominees for membership. 

In 1971 and again this year the Committee mailed letters to nature centers, municipal 
museums, Audubon Societies and the like in an attempt to find talented pre-college stu- 
dents with a keen interest in bird study to invite them to join the Wilson Ornithological 
Society at an early age. This quest is being conducted on a regional basis progressively 
covering the nation in successive years. In 1971 some 102 mailings to 10 northeastern 
states produced 11 responses and 27 nominees. This year 124 letters were posted in May 
to 13 states, mostly in the upper Midwest but extending to Virginia, and so far there 
have been four responses including 10 nominees. 

The Committee will continue the pre-college search on a continuing regional basis, 
but it also feels it now is time to make a direct appeal to the college student again. We 
strongly recommend testing the procedure that provides nomination forms sent to mem- 
bers with the annual dues request.-DOUGLAS A. JAMES, Chairman 

Report of the Library Committee-1971 

The year has been relatively uneventful for the library but, on the whole, successful. 
The collection continues to grow. 

Thirty-one gifts were received from 23 donors: 13 books, 81 periodicals and 300 
reprints, in all. 

Fifty-one loans were made by mail to 45 members; and, as always, the library had 
constant on-the-spot use. 

Both the foregoing items represent an increase over last year. 
The library receives 98 journals in exchange for The Wilson Bulletin. 
An effort is being made to dispose of a rather large accumulation of duplicates. Success 

in this area is already considerably augmenting our New Book Fund, which will make 
possible the purchase of books still badly needed. 

Our space problem may soon again become acute, where storage of back issues of 
the “Bulletin” is concerned. However, it is hoped that solutions will once more be found. 

As always, members are invited to borrow, and also urged to contribute in any way 
possible.-WILLIAM A. LUNK, Chairman 

Continuing the summary of the Council meeting, Secretary Tate reported on the ap 
pointment of the Editor. The Council voted on the appointment of the Editor of The 
Wilson Bulletin, and selected George A. Hall. Editor Hall accepted the appointment, 
commenting that he would begin his tenth consecutive year with Volume 85 of The 
Wilson Bulletin. He reported that he would tender his resignation upon the completion 

of that Volume year. 

The fifty-fourth annual meeting of the Society will be held at Chapel Hill, North 

Carolina from 17-20 May 1973. 

There being no further business, the President closed the first business meeting at 

09:47. 
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SECOND BUSINESS MEETING 

President Hofslund opened the second business meeting at 14:20 on Saturday. The 
following resolution was read by Ernest P. Edwards: 

WHEREAS, the Wilson Ornithological Society met in its Fifty-third Annual Meeting 
at Cape May, New Jersey, one of the famous ornithological sites of the east coast, and 

WHEREAS, lodgings were provided and numerous special events were planned and 
offered, in addition to the papers sessions and business sessions, 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Society express its warmest appreciation 
for the hospitality of the City of Cape May, the Delaware Valley Ornithological Club, 
the New Jersey Audubon Society, and the Academy of Natural Sciences of Philadelphia, 
and particularly of the Local Committee on Arrangements who took care of the necessary 
arrangements to make the meeting possible. 

The resolution was approved by the members in attendance. 

Report of the Auditing Committee 

We have examined the accounts of the Wilson Ornithological Society for the year 1971 
and find everything in good order. We therefore approve the treasurer’s report sub- 
mitted by William A. Klamm. 

We suggest that in the future the chairman of the Local Committee for any annual 
meeting be instructed to send all fees for attending the meeting to the treasurer and that 
the Local Committee be reimbursed for any expenses which it incurs, in our behalf, by the 
treasurer.-C. CHANDLER ROSS, Chairman. 

Proposed new members of the Wilson Ornithological Society were elected as posted. 

The report of the Nominating Committee was presented by the Secretary in the absence 
of any member of the committee. The nominations were as follows: Pershing B. 
Hofslund, President; Kenneth C. Parkes, First Vice-President; Andrew J. Berger, Second 
Vice-President; James Tate, Jr., Secretary: William A. Klamm, Treasurer; Harvey I. 
Fisher, Elected Member of the Council. 

There were no further nominations, and a motion was made and seconded to close 
the nominations. The motion passed. A motion was made, seconded and passed that the 
Secretary be instructed to cast a unanimous ballot for the slate proposed by the Nomi- 
nating Committee. 

The President closed the Second Business Meeting at 14:40. 

PAPERS SESSIONS 

Jay M. Sheppard, California State College, Long Beach, Movements of Color-marked 
LeConte’s Thrashers (Toxostoma lecontei) . 

W. Jon Richardson, Cornell University, Sprin, 0 Migration over Puerto Rico: A Radar 

Study. 
Robert C. Beason, U.S. Air Force, Kirtland AFB, New Mexico, Aspects of Precision 

Radar in Monitoring Bird Behavior. 
Deborah V. Howard, Massachusetts Audubon Society, Fall Migration of Black-capped 

Chickadees at Manomet Bird Observatory. 
Daniel D. Berger, Cedar Grove Ornithological Station, The Fall Migration of Sharp- 

shinned Hawks Through the Western Great Lakes Region. 



370 THE WILSON BULLETIN September 1972 
Vol. 84, No. 3 

Kenneth A. Youngstrom, Manomet Bird Observatory, Applied Bird Banding: The Use of 

Banding to Facilitate Radiological Studies of Avifauna. 

William S. Clark, 7800 Dassett Court, Annandale, Va., Cape May Point Raptor Banding 

Station. 

Charles F. Leek, Rutgers University, The Expansion of the Monk Parakeet in New Jersey. 

Ralph E. Babcock, Western Michigan University, Range Expansion of the Cardinal, Part 

II, Great Lakes States. 

Brian Sharp, Bird Banding Laboratory, Laurel, Md., The Status of the Dusky Seaside 

Sparrow (Ammospiza nigrescens) . 

Mary Heimerdinger Clench, Carnegie Museum, Fall Migration Records of Kirtland’s 

Warbler; The First Documented State Record for Pennsylvania. 

Frank B. Gill, F. J. Stokes, and C. C. Stokes, Academy of Natural Sciences of Philadel- 
phia, Contact Zones and Hybridization in the Jamaican Hummingbird, Trochilus 
polytmus (L.) 

Jon S. Greenlaw, C. W. Post College, Habitat Differences in Territory Size and Clutch-size 

of the Rufous-sided Towhee in Relation to Food Supply. 

Roland R. Roth, University of Delaware, A Case of Interspecific Aggression: Misdirected 

or Adaptive? 

Ernest A. Choate, Delaware Valley Ornithological Club, Academy of Natural Sciences of 
Philadelphia, American Bird Names. 

William J. Francis, Patuxent Wildlife Research Center, Reproductive Phenology of 

Blackbirds in Upland Nesting Habitat. 

Fred J. Alsop, III, University of Tennessee, A Comparison of Eggshell Thickness in 

Contemporary Populations of the Red-winged Blackbird (Agelaius phoeniceus) with 

Populations Predating DDT. 

Elden W. Martin, Bowling Green State University, Sensitivity of Starlings to Sulfur 

Dioxide as an Experimental Air Pollutant. 

George B. Reynard, Cornell Laboratory of Ornithology, A New Collapsible Parabolic 

Reflector Convenient for Overseas Travel. 

Paul Spitzer, Cornell University, Reproductive Failure of the Osprey in Southern New 

Jersey. 

Jerome A. Jackson, Mississippi State University, Behavior of Nestling Woodpeckers. 

L. Irby Davis, 2503 Keating Lane, Austin, Texas, Acoustic Evidence of Relationship in 

North American Potoos. 

Stephen I. Rothstein, Chesapeake Bay Center, Smithsonian Institution, Egg Recognition 

in North American Passerines and its Relation to Cowbird Parasitism. 

Helmut C. Mueller, University of North Carolina, The Role of the Specific Searching 

Image and Oddity in Prey Selection. 

Daniel S. McGeen, Oakland University, The Kirtland’s Warbler-Cowbird Interaction. 

ATTENDANCE 

One hundred ninety members and guests were registered. Thirty states, the District 

of Columbia, two Canadian provinces, Germany, and Mexico were represented. 

From ARKANSAS: I-Fayetteville, Douglas James. 

From COLORADO: l-Fort Collins, Gustav A. Swanson. 

From CONNECTICUT: l-Storm, George A. Clark, Jr. 

From DELAWARE: h-Newark, Roland R. Roth; Wilmington, Charles R. Conway, Mr. 

and Mrs. Albert E. Conway, Mr. and Mrs. Rodman Ward. 
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From DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA: 2-Richard C. Banks, Paul W. Woodward. 
From FLORIDA: l--Winter Park, Marjory Bartlett Sanger. 
From HAWAII: 1-Honolulu, Andrew J. Berger. 
From INDIANA: I-Dillsboro, William Zimmerman. 
From IOWA: 2-Davenport, Mr. and Mrs. Peter C. Petersen. 
From KENTUCKY: 2-Danville, Mr. and Mrs. Frederick W. Loetscher, Jr. 
From MAINE: 2-Orono, Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Danforth. 
From MARYLAND: 12--Adelphi, Brian Sharp; Baltimore, Richard D. Porter, C. John 

Ralph, Robert Wood; Chestertown, Mr. and Mrs. Edward Mendinhall, Mrs. James 
Plymire; Columbia, Charles J. Henry; Edgewater, Stephen Rothstein; Gaithers- 

burg, Jeff Swinebroad; Laurel, Jay M. Sheppard; Towson, Gladys Cole. 

From MASSACHUSETTS: 5--Manornet, Kathleen S. Anderson; Petersham, John and 
Rosalie Fiske; Sherborn, Richard T. Darby; West Newton, Deborah V. Howard. 

From MICHIGAN: 11--Alma, Lester and Alma Eyer; Ann Arbor, Robert W. Storer 
(4) ; Bronson, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph E. Babcock; Detroit, Vivian Telford Anderson; 

Pontiac, Mr. and Mrs. Daniel S. McGeen. 
From MINNESOTA: l-Duluth, P. B. Hofslund. 
From MISSISSIPPI: F&State College, Mrs. W. L. Croft, Jerome A. Jackson (3), Miss 

Martha Ward. 
From NEW HAMPSHIRE: l-New Hampton, Robert W. Smart. 
From NEW JERSEY: 35-Audubon, Clarence E. Stasz, James L. Stasz; Blackwood, 

James K. Merritt; Bound Brook, Robert C. Corm; Cape May Point, E. A. Choate; 
Cranbury, Bruce Adams; Cranford, Farris S. Swackhamer, Louise W. Swackhamer; 
Delmont, C. Brooke Worth; Linwood, Mr. and Mrs. William E. Savell; Mt. Holly, 

Katherine Price; New Brunswick, Charles F. Leek, Bertram G. Murray, Jr.; 
Pennsauken, Joseph Jacobs; Piscataway, John Kenny; Princeton, Miss Dorothy 
M. Compton, Charlotte A. DuBois, Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Rogers; Riverton, 

George B. Reynard; Rocky Hill, Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Allen; Stone Harbor, 

Herbert Mills, Miss Glosopy, Mark A. Pokras, Francis J. Singer; Tenafly, Mr. and 
Mrs. Dean Amadon; Trenton, Donald S. Heintzelman; Turnersville, James K. 
Meritt; Verona, Mr. and Mrs. Alfred E. Eynon; Wenonah, E. R. Manners, W. R. 
Middleton. 

From NEW MEXICO: l-Albuquerque, Robert C. Beason. 

From NEW YORK: 19-Buffalo, Mr. and Mrs. Harold H. Axtell; Dix Hills, Jon S. 
Greenlaw; Ithaca, W. John Richardson, James Tate, Jr., D. Jean Tate; Jamaica, 

Frederick S. Schaeffer; Lake Lu,zerne, Elizabeth R. Thomas, Lester S. Thomas; 
Long Island City, Mr. and Mrs. Julius J. Keil; Mamaroneck, Robert S. Arbib, Jr.; 
New York, G. Stuart Keith, Helen S. Lapham, Lester Short, Doug Vageler; Owego, 
Ruth Williams; Rye, Devin A. Garrity; Staatsburg, Erik Kiviat. 

From NORTH CAROLINA: &Chapel Hill, Helmut C. Mueller; Montreat, Mrs. Ira D. 
Holt, Miss Jane P. Holt; Raleigh, Thomas L. Quay, Vi Quay. 

From OHIO: 15-Ashtabula, Howard E. Blakeslee; Bowling Green, Elden W. Martin; 
Burton, Robert McCullough; Cleveland, Ethel D. Surman; Columbus, Mrs. Vera 
Auten, Mr. and Mrs. Milton B. Trautman; Gambier, Robert D. Burns; East Liver- 

pool, Mr. and Mrs. John Laitsh; Lakewood, William A. Klamm; Sandusky, William 
J. Francis; Steubenville, Mr. and Mrs. Clinton S. Banks; Toledo, J. M. McCormick. 

From PENNSYLVANIA: 24-Butler, F. W. Preston; Chester Springs, Mr. and Mrs. 
Phillips B. Street; Elizabethtown, Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Kennedy; Flourtown, 

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Stern; Jenkintown, Brad Gottfried; Media, Keith C. Richards; 
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Northbrook, Mrs. Frances H. Beach; Philadelphia, Frank B. Gill, Mr. and Mrs. 
Jeddu Keil, C. Chandler Ross, Robert H. Sehl, Mr. and Mrs. F. Joseph Stokes, 
Jr.; Pittsburgh, Mary H. Clench, Kenneth C. Parkes; State College, Dorothy L. 
Bordner; Trout Run, Mr. and Mrs. Walter K. Bigger; StTaffOTd, Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert A. Livingston. 

From SOUTH CAROLINA: 6-Chester, Mrs. Walker M. Atkinson, Mrs. B. Clyde 
Carter, James W. Crowder, Mrs. Catherine T. Moore, Mrs. W. C. Stone, Sr.; 
McClellanville, James B. Shuler. 

Form TENNESSEE: 2-Knoxville, Fred J. Alsop, III; Maryz’ille, Ralph J. Zaenglein. 
From TEXAS: 2-Austin, Mr. and Mrs. L. Irby Davis. 
From VERMONT: l--South Londonderry, Mrs. James R. Downs. 
From VIRGINIA: i_Annandale, William S. Clark; Arlington, Mrs. Herbert M. Church, 

Jr.; Manassas, Mrs. Roxie C. Laybourne; Portsmouth, Gilbert S. Grant; Rich- 
mond, Charles R. Blem; Sweet Briar, Mr. and Mrs. Ernest P. Edwards. 

From WASHINGTON: l-Seattle, Karl W. Kenyon. 
From WEST VIRGINIA: 7-Znwood, Clark Miller; Morgantown, Mr. and Mrs. Maurice 

Brooks, Mr. and Mrs. George A. Hall, Larry T. Schwab, Martha Schwab. 
From WISCONSIN: J-Cedar Grove, Daniel D. Berger; Plainfield, Frances Hamerstrom, 

Frederick Hamerstrom. 

From GERMANY: l-Carlsruhe, Ulrich Querner. 

From MEXICO: l-San Miguel Allende, Mrs. Lillian R. Birkenstein. 

From ONTARIO: 3-Hamilton, Eric W. Bastin, PCZTTY Sound, Mr. and Mrs. J. W. 

Robinson. 

From QUEBEC: 2-Westmount, Mr. and Mrs. G. H. Montgomery. 

This issue of The Wilson Bulletin was published on 29 September 1972. 


